


Minutes : Te Paepae o Aotea Establishment Board - 23 Mar 2023 

2. Correspondence

2.1 Incoming Correspondence

Noted. 

2.2 Outgoing Correspondence 

Nil. 

3. Decisions and Discussions

3.1 Agreement for Enviroschools and Calendar of Events Terms 1 & 2

Te Paepae o Aotea has signed up to the Enviroschools programme and is working with 
Regional Council in this space. There are multiple programmes available including professional 
development for staff and hands on sessions with students. The purpose of the Agreement is to 
clarify the role of the participants in the Enviroschools programme. 

e RESOLVED THAT Te Paepae o Aotea Establishment Board support the E ... 

RESOLVED THAT Te Paepae o Aotea Establishment Board support the 
Enviroschools programme. 

Decision Date: 23 Mar 2023 

Mover: 

Seconder: 

Outcome: 

3.2 ASB Bank Account 

e ASB Bank Account

Ross Dunlop 

Cheryl Luke-Maraki 

Approved 

RESOLVED THAT Te Paepae o Aotea Establishment Board approve the 
opening of an ASB Bank account to facilitate EFTPOS in the school front office. 
Board signatories opening the account: R Williams and C Luke-Maraki. 
Additional signatories: Board member, N Sullivan and Business Manager, J 
Brown. 

Decision Date: 

Mover: 

Seconder: 

Outcome: 

23 Mar 2023 

Cheryl Luke-Maraki 

Dinah King 

Approved 

R Williams and C Luke-Maraki spoke to this matter commenting on the lack of banking institutions 
offering EFTPOS services, including TSB. In order to implement an EFTPOS facility in the 
school's front office, the Finance Committee proposed opening an account with ASB for the sole 
purpose of facilitating an EFTPOS service. 

The Board elected members R Williams and C Luke-Maraki to open the account with additional 
signatories, Board member, N Sullivan and Business Manager, J Brown 
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5. In Committee

5.1 Complaint 

The meeting went In Committee at 6.02pm. 

The meeting came out of In Committee at 7 .1 0pm. 

6. Reports

6.1 Tumuaki Report 

R Williams highlighted the following from her report: 

• NELPS summarised.

• Staffing updates:

o Reviewing candidates for vacancies closed today. Interviews set for
Monday/Tuesday.

o Extra relievers have been engaged. Utilising T Careswell as pastoral support.

o Resourcing yet to add allocations for Y1 &2 staff. Still in good position with staffing
but want to get extra entitlements so can pay for staff out at Ko Wai Au. We have
as many relievers in as we can with some double ups to help alleviate stress.

o Have been able to release some staff for planning for Term 2. First time able to give
that option.

o One student support worker resignation.

o Suggested progress the 'cup of tea' at the Council with the Mayor for staff new to
the district, i.e., new immigrants and new to Hawera.

• Vote out tomorrow on the strike - possibly 29 March. Rolling strikes and work to rule (8am-
4pm) may follow - affecting a different year level each day. Big disruption. Impacts students
with the specialist teachers we want them with. Be aware might get messy. No impact on
EOTC next week - requests to PPTA for exemptions for affected staff.

H Erb arrived 5. 13pm. 

• EOTC concerns - Waka ama concerns have been addressed. Volleyball NZSS - Members
C Luke-Maraki and D King to officially provide feedback/guidance to M Akauola re
completion of EOTC forms when seeking Board approval.

Tom Scollard left the meeting 5.30pm. 

• Stand downs and suspensions - Nil.

Board of Trustees Constitution 

T Scollard spoke to the matter of the alternate constitution and time constraints given it is an 
election year. Two options were presented: 

1. Suggested option (Ministry supported) the Establishment Board remain in place, as an
entity beyond the election period, to facilitate a change of constitution later this year or
early next year. There are risks with moving to an alternative constitution quickly.

2. An alternative constitution is needed if iwi representatives are wanted on the Board. If
members want to remain on the Board, iwi can nominate someone else. Members were
encouraged to think about whether they want to continue.
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Members committed to working toward an alternate constitution therefore the Establishment Board 
will need to continue beyond the current July timeline. 

Members discussed the option of encouraging a new Board to pursue the alternative constitution 
and considered this may mean the matter could drag on and create unnecessary risk. Working 
through the current system means the co-option model can be utilised. Members were reminded if 
utilising the status quo and looking to co-opt iwi, no protection or unique position will be afforded 
those positions. Due diligence required. 

W Edwards and C Luke-Maraki are available to discuss membership options with individuals. The 
two iwi representatives will also need to speak with their respective iwi. 

Decisions were delayed until all members present. R Williams reminded members staff were 
appointed under our values/regimes and philosophy. Consider if a new Board is appointed, we risk 
having a Board not aligned to the staff and what we are trying to achieve. In fairness to the 
community, a clear timeline to keep ourselves accountable is a reasonable expectation. 

Further considerations were that the new Board will need to push a new build. The Establishment 
Board job is to establish the school. The new Board's job is to push the new build. Community 
consultation is required for an alternative constitution to ensure what we establish is being 
embedded. 

T Scollard to provide timeline/milestones and a paper with suggested timelines. 

Action: Appended to the Act is a standard constitution. D Leath provided data earlier. Refresh 
memory on what D Leath provided to get ideas and familiarise yourselves with sections of the 
Education Act that it pertains to. 

@ Board membership - continuation

This matter to be kept at the forefront. Decision to be made at the next 
meeting. W Edwards and C Luke-Maraki to provide information to members for 
an informed discussion to move forward. 

Due Date: 

Owner: 

@ Alternate Constitution

21 Apr 2023 

Will Edwards 

T Scollard to provide timeline/milestones and a paper with suggested timelines. 

Due Date: 27 Apr 2023 

Owner: Tom Scollard 

6.2 Finance Report 

@ 2023 Budget

Member C Luke-Maraki to email Budget to members for adoption via Flying 
Minute. 

Due Date: 23 Mar 2023 

Owner: Cheryl Luke-Maraki 

• $1 M settled into two term deposits with TSB. One on three months 4% and one on six
months at 5%. Next drop due 1 April 2023. Start-up costs are coming to a good
conclusion. All staff will operate their own budgets.

• A strong case is being developed with T Scollard and D Leath around the compressed
establishment timeframe and ministry needing to front up to avoid draining our EDI.
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